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   Construction of a roof over the museum's  front entrance is now complete, giving it a western 
look. (See Photo) I drew the plans, submitted them and hired a construction worker to complete 
it, obtained city approval and the building permit.  I ordered the building supplies.  The city 
budgeted $3,200 but the cost was an extra $400, paid by our Association.   
   The Association has published a new colored brochure after our April Board meeting with 
new photos.  Board member, Mary Collier, provided us with all the excellent photos she has 
taken both inside the museum, and outside.        

   A significant bit of San Jacinto history will be shared at Association's next meeting, May 20th. We shall 
show a video of interviews conducted in 1989 by the late Bill Jennings and taped by the then Association 
President, Jim Boyd. Bill Jennings had assembled a line up of ten "San Jacinto Pioneers"  whose dates of birth, 
if available, accompany their names:   Fanny Contreras (1890),  Bud Clark (1902), Bud's daughter Mary Gar-
bani, present museum member, Glenn Smith, (1898), Doug Williams (1909), his sister, Margaret English, 
(1912),   Helen Rheingans (1913),  Nell Ziegler (1904),  Julia Wright (1894)  and Betty Jo Dunham. Betty Jo 
talked about her parents and their parents.  Jim and Betty Byrd moved to San Diego County about 20 years 
ago. Jim died in 2010 and This video had been boxed away for the past 24 years. Betty Boyd found it recently, 
and sent a box of San Jacinto-related memorabilia to the museum.   I transferred the video onto a DVD. 
   The potluck dinner is at 6PM followed by the program at 7PM at the museum.  

                                                                                                                                                Jack Warneke 
                                                                                                                                     

 Jack Warneke 
   President 
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    One of the Mansion's back rooms has been converted  into a beautiful Bridal Dressing Room 
by our volunteers, giving brides a place to prepare for their special day at the Estudillo Heri-
tage Park grounds.  Decorated with old photos and furniture, its first bride and wedding party 
put it to good use on May 4th.  The wedding took place on the front lawn with the bride and 
groom standing in front of the arch leading into the rose garden.  The bride wore a dress do-
nated by Hemet resident Lorraine Morland. It was the dress Lorraine's mother, Edna Searl 
Cramer, wore  for her 1920 wedding in Riverside.                 
First People's Day was a success with over 200 people touring the Mansion. 

      The Valley Beautiful volunteers are hard at work improving the gardens, removing dead and over-
grown plants and weeds.  All the roses along the outside fence and on the 
grounds are in full bloom.  Our many thanks to them. 
            We are happy to welcome Lynn Peterson as our community coordinator 
between the Mansion and the City of San Jacinto.  If you wish to plan an event 
on the Mansion grounds phone Lynn at 951-255-5598. 
Your editor, Candace Wickham, enjoys showing off the gorgeous display of 
Banks Roses which grow over the grilled fence surrounding the grounds. 
 

Sharon 
Terracciano 
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HELLO  FROM  BETTY JO  AT  THE  MUSEUM 

San Jacinto Museum Association 
P.O. Box 922 
San Jacinto, CA 92581 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

Share your email address and save a stamp. 
Send to:   clwickham@roadrunner.com 
                           Editor: Candace Wickham 

   April was a busy month with the Ramona Play Parade and First People's Day celebrated in San 
Jacinto.  We had over 200 people visit the museum.  Some visitors were from Bakersfield, Florida, 
Alaska and Russia. 
   Brad Dugan and friend stopped by on their way to the Bowl.  Brad is the son of Bill and Justine 
Dugan.  A RV travel club toured the mansion and museum on their way to see the Ramona Play. 
   We had a couple of work days by the San Jacinto ROTC cadets and Valley Beautiful the first 
weekend May.  Valley Beautiful returned the next weekend and pruned and thinned out plants that 
have just gone wild and taken over.  Big kudos to everyone. 

   The AC units have been checked so we are ready for hot weather.  Check out our new brochure. Membership 
dues are now due.  The membership year is June through May.  Stay informed and on the mailing list— dues 
are single $10, couple $15 (SJ Museum, PO  box 922, SJ CA 92581) See you at the potluck.               Betty Jo                                     

Betty Jo  
Dunham 

Check out Ramona in handcuffs and wondering how to get out of them—It will cost her. 



Something of interest from Jack Warneke’s many files 



 
  

 

Some additions to general museum meeting 3/24/13 by Lance Johannsen 

 

As you may have heard me say the other night, I thought that Wilbur Raymond, the Hemet Busline 

driver in the photo, was likely the early husband of my Carlsbad neighbor and was also a barber at Gil-

man Hot Springs. Wrong!  He was not a barber, but he was the brother-in-law of my neighbor, Arletta 

Raymond.  
Today, I visited Arletta Raymond, my neighbor and gave her the Wilbur Raymond bus 

photo.  Conversing with her,  I established that there was a third Raymond brother named Wyatt Ray-

mond and he had moved to San Bernardino, while his two other Raymond brothers stayed in the SJ 

Valley.  Wyatt Raymond married Arletta Hunter, my neighbor, as a early adult, having met her in San 

Bernardino.  They loved to go dancing and Arletta says Wyatt was as a wonderful dancer.  In those 

early years of marriage, Wyatt owned a small grocery store in Redlands and branched out, to also de-

liver groceries in bulk, to various clients in the area.  He later had a store in Mentone.   Arletta's living 

son and only child, Phil Raymond, who is also the nephew of Wilbur and Hubert, bought Raymond's 

Men's Wear from his Uncle Hubert, (single man).  Phil just told me today (on the phone) that he had a 

long history with Kiwanis of Hemet and I quickly named off a few notables I knew to have been in the 

club: Joe Sly, Roger Applegate, Joe Van Sickle, Oliver Virgin,  Roger Brubaker. 
You may have noticed that Arletta, 95, had the maiden name of "Hunter".   I just established that her 

father, Charlie Hunter, was the barber at Gilman Hot Springs and she says her father also barbered in 

Hemet, (perhaps at the present day Sportsman's barbershop).   Anyone remember him?   
Whew!  That's about it, except, that I have asked Arletta for a copy of any photo she finds with Charlie 

Hunter at one of his shops.  I definitely will share the photo if I get one.  Also, the bus in the photo is a 

1955 Ford.     Lance Johannsen, Member 


